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1.
PURPOSE

1.1
To report on the Council’s recent participation in Local Democracy Week.

1.2
Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities -

· Council’s Ambitions: None

· Community Objectives: We have a key role to play as leaders of the community and to engage with all our residents.  Local Democracy Week presents an opportunity to raise awareness of local government with the younger residents in our borough.

· Corporate Priorities: None

· Other considerations: None

2.
BACKGROUND

2.1
Local Democracy Week for 2009 took place from 12 - 18 October.  It is promoted by the Local Government Association (LGA)

2.2
At the moment, most young people do not view local politics as a dominant
 
force in their daily lives. Research for the Local Government Association by 

Ipsos MORI shows that just a quarter of 11-16 year olds believe that their 

local councillor is the best person to approach in order to change something
 
in their community. And when asked who they respect most outside their  
family, only 1% chose politicians. The same number chose their dog! 

2.3
The same research shows that just one in three 11-16 year olds have ever 
met a councillor or MP.  The LGA aims to change this situation by bringing 
politicians and young people closer together and Local Democracy Week

is one of the initiatives to achieve this.

3.
ISSUES

3.1
This year we decided to try support Local Democracy week and so a small planning team comprised of the Community Development Officer, Administration Officer and myself worked together to set up two open
panel discussions between young people from our local secondary
schools and elected Members.

3.2
On Wednesday, 14 October we visited St Cecilia’s High School where approximately 40 students from Longridge High and St Cecilia’s asked
questions of a panel of members.  The panel was chaired by the Mayor - 
Councillor B Jones, and comprised the Mayor’s Consort, Councillors S Brunskill, R Sherras, J White and County Councillor A Atkinson.  After a 
rather ‘slow’ start the young people asked some interesting questions on a 
range of subjects and the discussion lasted for about 90 minutes.
We received excellent hospitality from the school and they were very appreciative of our involvement in Local Democracy week. 
A letter of thanks is attached at Appendix A.

3.3
On Friday, 16 October we held two similar sessions in the main Council
Chamber, one for Ribblesdale High School and one for Clitheroe Royal 
Grammar School.  Approximately 20 students attended each session and 
on this occasion the panel was chaired by the Leader – Councillor M Ranson
with panel members being Councillors B Jones, T Hill, J Holgate, A Knox and
County Councillor C Holtom.  Both sessions began with an ‘instant poll’
warm-up session using an electronic voting system which was very well
received by the students.  Once again there was interesting discussion 
on a range of topics.  Both schools found the experience useful and 
engaging.

3.4
The Leader has expressed a wish for the Council to continue in dialogue with the schools and look for ways in which to maintain relations with them.
The Community Development Officer and Administration Officer have 
discussed ongoing engagement and we hope to build on this initiative.  In
the short term we plan to arrange twp further panel discussions with Bowland High School and St Augustine’s High School (who had been unable to join us during Local Democracy Week) during the Spring 2010 term. 

3.5
Our venture into Local Democracy Week was a success, thanks to the 
contribution of the Community Development Officer and Administrative
Officer, who put things together in a very short timescale, and the 
particular support and encouragement of Councillor Brunskill. 

4.
RISK ASSESSMENT

4.1
The approval of this report may have the following implications:

· Resources: There are no significant financial or resource implications
at the present time.

· Technical, Environmental and Legal: None 

· Political: There are no political implications.

· Reputation: None.

5.
RECOMMENDED THAT COMMITTEE

5.1 
Receive the report.

HUMAN RESOURCES MANAGER 

For further information please ask for Michelle Smith, extension 4402.
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